
Dear Mr. Rhoades, 
 
As a resident of Oregon and a business owner I am completely opposed to Senate Bill 941. It is 
an unnecessary encumbrance upon my right to engage in interpersonal sales of firearms. We 
already have sufficient gun control laws to address gun violence. According to FBI statistics, our 
nation is experiencing the lowest level gun violence in our entire history! This is occurring while 
our population is the largest in history. There is absolutely no rational justification for this kind 
of action.  
 
Firearms are a part of history, and recreation. They are enjoyed by sportsmen, collectors and 
hobbyists. Individuals often sell or exchange these items in the pursuit of their enjoyment all 
without jeopardizing the safety or property of others. Please don’t allow the few to take away the 
rights and freedoms of the many. This Bill will do nothing to enhance public safety. It will only 
add cost and inconvenience to the ordinary citizen. We don’t need this. 
 
Please counsel responsible lawmakers and the judiciary to defeat Senate Bill 941. 
 
Thank You, 
 
Karl Hughes 
9627 NW Fleischner St. 
Portland, Oregon 97229 
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